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   Great news!  We are acknowledged and honored as one of the most outstanding 
SIR branches in the State at the State SIR Conference.
   We continue to grow...we have received twenty-five new members this year!   If 
you have enjoyed your time as a SIR, why not share the Fun with your friends and 
neighbors.  A free lunch is in the offering for that prospective member.
   Speaking of Fun...FUN DAY on the 10th of September was a great success. All  
the events were outstanding, Bocce Ball, Putting Contest, Golf, Cocktails and the 
Dinner.   This is what we are all about...having Fun with fellow SIR's and making 
new friends.
   Speaking of Bocce Ball...our Captain, Dan Barbee, led our two teams at the 
Regional Tournament, held in Auburn, to a first and third place finish.   The first 
place team will be going to the State Tournament in October.
   Speaking of Golf...our next Tournament will be at Empire Ranch on Monday 
September 26th.   We hope to have a great turnout and lots of winners.   You know 
how we love to bring home the money!!!
   We are accepting your reservations for the Christmas Dinner Dance scheduled 
for December 7th.   We are excited, as always, about this event.   We have made a 
few changes in the format so that you and your spouse will have an even more 
pleasurable time.   Doors open at 5:00 PM,  there will be tables of eight, as well as 
additional seating in the bar/lounge area.  5:00 PM to 6:30 PM we will have cocktail 
music with John Brewer on the piano accompanied by bassist Mickey  Bennett. We 
will serve   hors d'oeuvres during this time, to be followed by a no music hour with 
dinner.   Our band, Mad Dash, will start playing at 7:30 PM and finish with the last 
dance at 10:30 PM.  Be sure to get ready for an outstanding evening....dress up like 
a King and bring your Queen! 
  Our next luncheon meeting will be on Wednesday October 4th...see you then!
    Thanks for the opportunity and privilege of being your Big SIR!   Ron Wolyn 



MEMBERSHIP PHIL JONES

MEMBERS 
148

 
NEW MEMBERS

4

INACTIVE MEMBERS
8

LITTLE SIR - JIM GOETSCH

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS

FREE LUNCH WINNERS FOR OCT

ELMER CURTIS

AL CASH

BILL HAGIN    LEIF SUNDBLOM

PHIL FRANK    BILL ARMSTRONG

GEORGE THORSEN    VERNE BAGBY

CARL PECK    DOUG WILSON

TERRY FENSTERMACHER

JIM GOETSCH    KEN TUNE

TERRY EBERHARDT    BILL BENDER

PAT GRAHAM    PETER VOSKES

FRANK MASCARI    TIM EMERSON

DAN HENDERSON

We had 100 members for lunch with 4 new 
members. More applications are coming in.

   On Wednesday, September 7th, we had a presentation by Michael Brown 
showing slides and sharing stories of a sailing trip  he took with four LOP-
Sailing-School-trained Boy Scouts in the Florida Keys.  Michael is an LOP 
member and has been active in the Boy Scouts for several years.  One 
interesting point he mentioned was the need for experienced men to assist the 
Boy Scouts in earning merit badges in a number of disciplines that could 
match the career or hobby interests of many of us.  If you are interested in 
assisting in some way, please contact me (contact information below) and I will 
put you in touch with Michael.
    We have now placed two orders for SIR shirts and are preparing to place a 
third order.  Some individuals have expressed an interest in purchasing a shirt 
but most have yet to part with the $26 required to place an order.  Now is the 
time to put your money in the SIR box in the Pro Shop, if you want to be 
included.
   This will be the last order placed this year.  If you have not ordered a shirt 
yet, please contact me with the payment, and I will see that a shirt is ordered 
for you. 

If I can be of any service to you, please contact me at 
jimgoetsch@hotmail.com.
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Where:   MOONRAKER BREWING CO.
               12970 Earhart Ave, Auburn, CA 95602        Phone: (530) 745-6816

When: Friday, September 23rd, 2016    3:00 to 5:00 PM.Cost Per Person? – Depends on how 

much you taste (i.e. drink). Moonraker has a great variety of beers from a Golden Ale to a couple 

of Imperial IPA’s that some of my friends and I enjoy.  Moonraker Brewing Co. opened in 2016 

and is 100% powered by solar energy and also makes the claim of being paperless. Friends are 

welcome to attend with SIRS members.  

Please contact Ray Tschirhart at (714) 392-9282 or Rtshirt@suddenlink.net if you plan on 

attending by Tuesday, September 20th. 

DARKHORSE DINNER

SIRS Branch 79 is hosting a dinner at Darkhorse from 5:30-7:30, Tuesday  September 27, 2016. 
Cost is $18 pp for Chicken Marsala or tortellini filled pasta with steamed vegetables, rolls, 
salad and dessert. Corkage fee is $5 per private bottle.
No host bar and fun for all
Please call Craig Saunders at 268 9668 or consolidate your group  thru your respective golf chairman 
if you plan to attend. We  need to give them a headcount by September 22, 2016. This is a good 
mixer dinner for SIR's in our area.

SIRS Trips Now Available

Florida Coast to Coast with the Keys - November 12 – 18,  2016
Nashville New Years - Dec. 30, 2016 – Jan. 3, 2017

mailto:Rtshirt@suddenlink.net
mailto:Rtshirt@suddenlink.net


RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and 
its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to participate. SONS IN 

RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, 
their guests or their property in matters pertaining to

said tours, trips or other activities.

DECLARATIONS

President Don Dill
Vice President Jerry Strain
Secretary Derek Southern

Treasurer Karl Ryden
Region 9 Director Mark Stuart
Area 33 Governor Bob Hegle

You will receive the menu with the e-mail that 
asks if you are attending the lunch.  There will 

be a salad and plated entree.
This allows the chef more time to put together 

the most cost effective lunch for us.  Saving the 
association (and us) money

STATE OFFICERS

           Elmer Curtis 268 6626
Bill Andre 268 3659

Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Roger Pope 268 4794

Paul Lambert 268 2161
Gary Resnick  916 765 5013

BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS

Bulletin Editor Rich Hibbs 268 3231
Chaplain Bob Chan 268 8606

Asst Chaplain Carl Paquin 268 7761
Golf Chair Ron Wolyn 268 2263

Asst Golf Chair Peter Voskes 268 2030
Food Roger Pope 268 4794

Clothing Glenn Delisle 268 8624
Lop News Phil Frank 268 2102
Music Larry Shelley 268 8369

Sunshine Ron Trimble 268 1917
Photography Larry Shelley 268 8639
Info Tech Gary Resnick 916 765 5013

Bocce Capt Dan Barbee 268 0534
Bocce Co Capt Phil Jones 268 7714

Bocce Co Capt Andy Ameigeiras 278 3480
Travel  Terry Eberhardt  278 3362

Wine Tasting Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Beer Tasting Ray Tschirhart 714 392 9282

Big Sir Ron Wolyn 268 2263
Little Sir Jim Goetsch  278 3205

Secretary Hal Hawthorne 916 899 0720
Asst Sec Peter Kenyon 268 6915
Treasurer Pat Graham 268 1269

Asst Treasurer Dave Rosseau 2683652
Membership Phil Jones 268 7714

Asst Membership Randy Friesen 268 3524
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